
 
4 October 2021 

 
 
Dear Potential Colleague 
 
Thank you for your interest in the vacancy for Teacher of Mathematics at St Edmund Arrowsmith 
Catholic High School. 
 
Our aim has always been to inspire every pupil to want to make the world a better place. This aim sits 
above all others in defining an education for our pupils.  
 
We are seeking a practitioner who is passionate about achievement and outcomes for young people 
both academically and personally and if you would like to join our school community as a colleague 
who is committed to these values, then I look forward to receiving your application form. 
 
Our team of dedicated Mathematicians encourage pupils to develop a love for the subject, to help them 
to recognise all the beneficial applications of Maths in our world.  The framework in place also supports 
the development of a range of cross-curricular skills, which will help pupils across all their subjects and in 
their everyday lives. 
 
The Department is extremely well-resourced with 10 classrooms which are all equipped with the latest 
technology.  Students will follow a bespoke 5-year curriculum that stretches and challenges all of our 
pupils and ensures a continuity in their learning from KS2.  Pupils have (7) x 1-hour lessons of 
Mathematics over a fortnight; (selected pupils have an additional (2) x 1-hour lessons a fortnight in KS3 
as part of our “Covid-recovery” intervention). At the start of Y10, pupils are selected to participate in an 
additional (5) x 1-hour lessons of Mathematics over a fortnight.   
 
In 2021, 78% of our pupils achieved grades 9 – 4; over 30% of the grades achieved by our pupils were 
at grades 7 - 9. We are delighted that 22 of our pupils achieved a grade 9. 
 
To apply, please use the CES application form provided and return this prior to the closing date stated 
on the advert Monday 18 October 2021 at 9.00am to recruitment@arrowsmith.wigan.sch.uk.  
 
Shortlisted applicants will be contacted as soon as possible and therefore if you have not received any 
contact within a 2 week period following the closing date, we must advise that you will not have been 
successful on this occasion. 

 
If you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact the school where you will be sure to 
find a warm and courteous welcome. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
 
M J DUMICAN 
Headteacher 
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